

MINUTES WEE JASPER ASSOCIATION
HELD ON SATURDAY 6TH AUGUST

Meeting opened at 9.30

PRESENT :Janet Smith, John Parker, Kerry Parker, Geoff Frost, Jean Frost, Bob Holloway, Mick Carey, Glen Cogger, Jean-Luc Foulon, Jenny Chapman

APOLOGIES:

Les Shelley, Steve Neuhaus, Charlie Barton

ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 7th May 2016:

Moved John Parker , Sec Janet Smith

BUSINESS ARISING:

1. Hall- tablecloths and tea towels still need to be returned
2. Condition of Micalong Road and speed limits- apologies from secretary letter has only just been written
3. Dragon Dreaming no report

CORRESPONDENCE : tabled

How to address the emails that arrive with submission dates?

All incoming emails will be emailed to people on the association email list

TREASURERS REPORT:

AGM Report carried.

YASS VALLEY COUNCIL NEWS

Roads- Wee Jasper roads are a high priority

Fairlight Rd- Funding has changed and so Fairlight Rd won't be done in 2016 but sealing of the road is tabled for 2017. A special thanks to Charlie for the effort his speaking had upon council.

Staff Changes- Engineer Garry Chapman has resigned, Terry Cooper is in acting position
Chris Berry director of planning, new appointments for community & accounting services
No further information on 40 hectares.

COMMUNITY PADDOCK :

Sheep are doing a good job.

GENERAL BUSINESS:

1. Heating of hall (Janet Smith) -this has been fixed
2. Donation of Painting by Stan Jones- the painting has been kindly accepted and a letter of appreciation to be sent to Stan.
3. Can-Assist- A very successful night with \$1900 raised. Thank you to everyone who contributed. Need to review more food stalls. Keep the date- Elvis Concert 27th August Yass Soldiers Club. Anyone who knows of patients please pass their names onto Jean Frost at Yass Can Assist.
4. Use of Extra Money to Provide Local Facility-
 - (a) John Parker raised the need to be forward thinking and to provide an area in the community paddock with toilet block, electric BBQ, table setting. John expressed concern that the local community did not have such a facility.
Meeting agreed to the concept moved Janet Smith, sec Kerry Parker that this project be given to the paddock committee to come up with a proposal.(passed) It was suggested that this proposal be taken to Chris Berry and Shayne Hall
 - (b) Re Guttering the hall - (?) needs to speak to Tony Stevens re need to replace the guttering on the hall.
5. Jenny Chapman raised the issue of promoting the association in the community. Jenny offered to look into ways to get others involved.

Meeting closed at 10.40 am

Next meeting Saturday 5th November at 9am

